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General Membership Meeting
Minutes of
May 22, 2024
Meeting opened at:  10:20 AM by Chief Peter Burke- Welcomed members and Guests
Pledge of Allegiance: Chief Burke
Invocation & Sickness/Distress – Rev. Bruce Arbour
Sickness –    
Deaths – 
· Police Sgt. Taylor, LODD, Billerica Police Department
· Mother of Chief Richard Brady, Ret. East Longmeadow Fire Department
Chief Peter Burke
· Welcomed everyone to the meeting and Installation of Officers

· Introduced Dignitaries including Senators Feeney and Timilty, special guest from Foxborough Town Administrator Paige Duncan
· Recognizes the PFFM Representative – Craig Hardy Legislative Rep.
Minutes of the previous meeting:    Minutes of the General Membership meeting on April 19, 2024, were sent out to the membership via the FCAM News Flash.
Vote: Approved
Applications for Membership 
( Chief Steele McCurdy, Littleton Fire Department, 
   recommended by Chief Jack Parow, Ret., Chelmsford Fire  

   Department

( Chief Erick Turcotte, Dartmouth Fire District 2, recommended
   by Chief Richard Arruda, Dartmouth Fire District 3

( Chief Michael McQuillen, Berlin Fire Department,
   recommended by Chief Jack Parow, retired Chelmsford Fire
   Department

(Chief Robert S Cahill, Woonsocket, RI Fire Department, 
  recommended by Chief Jack Parow, Ret., Chelmsford Fire 

  Department

Vote: Approved
Application for Life Membership: 
· None
Secretary/Treasurer – Chief Jack Parow, Ret. 

Treasury - As of May 21, 2024

Citizens Bank:

(   Checking                $   81,183.41

· Money Market 1     $ 194,701.00

· Legal Defense        $   24,701.00
Assets Citizens Bank = $300,400.81

Chase Bank:

· Checking                $    1,000.00

· CD 1
6 month    $129,072.36

· CD 2   12 month     $125,000.00
Assets Chase Bank = $255,072.36
Total assets: $ 555,473.17

Vote: Approved 

Presentation to Chief Jack Parow by Chiefs Burke/ VP Kelleher/Chief Partridge
Chief Burke, and incoming Sec/Treas. thanked Chief Parow for his six years as the FCAM Sec./Treas. and his dedication to our organization. He was presented with a Chief’s presentation helmet with an FCAM Shield.

Government Affairs Director- Chief Bill Scoble, Ret.
1. The Legislature has been very busy – most importantly is that the Public Safety Committee has reported all of our priority Bills out favorably, which includes the Residential Sprinkler Bill, the 26I rewrite, the OEMS move to Public Safety, and the Public Safety Building Authority Bill.  Other Bills of interest that were reported out favorably were the Bills to ban the use of PFAS in PPE, and one to increase the liability limits for insurance companies regarding home heating oil releases.

2. The State Budget has moved from the House to the Senate.  As reported last month, the enabling for the SAFE grant program was not in the House Budget, although the funding amount was included in the DFS budget. The SAFE language was included in the Senate version of the Budget. I spoke with the Senate Chair of Ways and Means – Senator Mike Rodrigues of Westport, and he assured me he would make sure SAFE survived in the final Budget.  All other DFS, Regional PTSD teams, and On-Site funding is intact.  DFS did take a 1 per cent cut, in line with all agencies within EOPSS.

3. The Jack Chandler (Rights of Call Firefighters) Bill and the Bills waiving the hours and wage restrictions for retired FF’s working at DFS (or police officers at MPTC) are both on the House floor awaiting a final vote.

4. There is also a Bill advancing regarding 111F rights, requiring restoration of leave benefits in the case of disability retirements,

5. Our new language regarding ambulance reimbursement was attached to a Health Care Finance Bill as an introduction.  The lobbyist for the Ambulance Coalition felt it was best to withdraw the request and refile it in the Senate, and that has been done. The Bill has been reframed as a patient protection Bill but does include immediate and full payment from Insurance Carriers to the ambulance provider.

6. We are working with PFFM and the attorney for the On-Site Academy to reword the law that provides confidentiality for whatever is said in a peer support situation (debriefings, diffusions, group sessions, On-Site sessions). A Federal Judge in a Boston Police case drew a distinction between confidentiality and privilege, so we need to change the wording to make sure everyone is protected.

7. The Bristol County Legislative Clam Boil was on May 8th.  There was a great turnout of Legislators and Chiefs, and the Fire Marshal.  There was great feedback from the Legislators regarding our proposed Bills.

8. The District 7/8/and14 Legislative Breakfast will be on September 24th – early notification.

9. Following up on the trip to Washington, D.C. for the CFSI Event and our Congressional Delegation Breakfast – the next week the House of Representatives passed the Bill reauthorizing the AFG and SAFER Grants, the funding for the USFA and the NFA.  The following week the House passed the Bill regarding the mandate for the CPSC to set standards for Lithium-Ion batteries which we had advocated for during our visit.

10. I attended an event for Representative Paul McMurtry on May 7th.
11. There is an event for Senator Paul Feeney, the sponsor of many of our Bills, on May 29th.

12. There is a PAC mailing going out this week, please watch for it in your personal mail.  If you don’t think I have your home address, please let me know. 

13. And for Chief Stark, the military buyback Bills - House and Senate versions have been sent to their respective Ways and Means Committees, moving forward in the process to hopefully be passed.

· State Fire Marshal – Jon Davine

· A white powder symposium is being planned for November 15, 2024 to be held at Gillette Stadium in Foxborough 

· Marshal Davine presented Chief Peter Burke a plaque of appreciation from him and the Department of Fire Services and thanked him for his time, efforts and collaboration as the President.

Reports of Special Committee

Civil Service – Chief Stark 

( Civil Service

· Statewide Fire Lieutenant and Captain exams were administered on 4/27/2024 to 915 candidates at 5 sites across the Commonwealth.

· 2024 Fire Chief (May) written exam was administered on 5/1/2024 with the Assessment Center component administered on 5/4/2024.

· 2024 Boston Deputy Fire Chief Exam applications being accepted through 5/17/2024. The exam is scheduled to be administered on 6/8/2024.

· The next Municipal Firefighter exam is being planned for October 2024.

· Since establishing the new list for Firefighter on 4/1/24, 54 certifications have been issued to fill 146 vacancie3s.

· Members of the Civil Service team are scheduled to attend the following High School Job Fairs:

o Chelsea High School on 5/10

o Weymouth High School on 5/29

· IAFC – Chief Stark

4.9 GHz spectrum The FirstNet Authority- a Congressionally created government entity, is governed by a board of current and retired local public safety executives whose sole mission is to protect and enhance public safety communications for first responders in America. The FirstNet Authority has created specific protocols to allow local public safety officials the ability to determine appropriate priorities for critical infrastructure users. “Non-public-safety users can only be permitted in the 4.9 GHZ band if they do not displace or interfere with public safety communications.” This is public safety’s spectrum; not the commercial spectrum, and we must protect it.

Lithium-Ion Batteries Act

McLean, Va. – The U.S. House of Representatives has voted to pass the Setting Consumer Standards for Lithium-Ion Batteries Act (H.R. 1797). This bill requires the Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) to develop standards for lithium-ion batteries in micromobility devices. These new standards also cover equipment such as battery chargers, charging cables, external terminals, and freestanding charging stations. The bill must now be considered in the U.S. Senate, where there is companion legislation (S. 1008).

H.R. 1797 is important to fire safety. It will create standards to ensure that micromobility devices can be charged safely in homes and residences. Many fire departments across the nation are seeing a rising trend in fires caused by charging lithium-ion batteries. The bill represents a first step in making lithium-ion batteries safe in an important sub-component of their market.

The International Association of Fire Chiefs (IAFC) is proud to be an early supporter of this legislation. In addition, the IAFC has sponsored educational programs for firefighters related to the recognition, response operations, safety, post-incident management, and public education surrounding fires involving lithium-ion batteries.

“This legislation is the first step in making this innovative technology fire-safe,” remarked Fire Chief John S. Butler, President and Board Chair of the International Association of Fire Chiefs. “I would like to personally thank Representative Ritchie Torres, the sponsor of this legislation, for his steadfast leadership. We very much appreciate this assistance at the federal level that will help firefighters and the public. The IAFC looks forward to collaborating with our supporters in the Senate to ensure final passage of this bill.”

The IAFC also thanks Representatives Andrew Garbarino, Yvette Clarke, Patrick Ryan, Jamaal Bowman, Anthony D’Esposito, Adriano Espaillat, and Daniel Goldman, the legislation’s original cosponsors, and Representatives Cathy McMorris Rodgers and Frank Pallone, the chair and ranking member of the House Energy and Commerce Committee, for their efforts to pass this historic legislation.

Fire-Rescue International- August 14-16

Kay Bailey Convention Center Dallas , TX

Hotels

IAFC has arranged for a block of discounted hotel rooms for Fire-Rescue International 2024 through Maritz Global Events, the official housing provider for FRI 2024. Maritz is the only company authorized by the International Association of Fire Chiefs to manage housing for FRI 2024. Once you have registered for a conference badge, you will be automatically directed to the housing page.

Hotel reservations will be confirmed at the below rates until July 27, 2024 or until sold out, whichever occurs first. After July 27, hotel rates are at the discretion of the hotels.

**This hotel will offer a limited amount of government per diem rated rooms. These rooms will be available during the hotel reservation process on a first-come, first-served basis.

This hotel will have shuttle service to the convention center.

Register for FRI   https://iafc.swoogo.com/fri2024/begin 

· NE Association of FC Conference is October 16-18, Mohegan Sun
(   Legislative – Chief Bailey - No Report
(   Haz Mat – Chief Bailey – No Report
(   EMS – Chief Norris – No Report 

(   Tech Rescue – No Report
(   Fire Mobilization – Chief Hurlbut – No Report
(   Call/Volunteer – Chief Maruca – No Report
(   State 911 – Chief Kelleher – No Report
(   Utilities – Chief Nardelli – No Report
(   Diversity, Equity and Inclusion – Chief Kenny/Chief Kelly -No Report
Swearing in of Officers: 
Chief Burke asked all Past FCAM Presidents to stand to be recognized and thanked them for their past service.

Chief Burke administered the oath of office to the Vice Presidents, Secretary/Treasurer and Board of Directors for FY 2024, voted in at the April 2024 General Membership meeting.

1st VP
Chief
Purcell

​2nd VP
Chief
Nardelli

IPP
         Chief
Burke

Sec/Treas
Chief Partridge

D1
         Chief
LeBlanc

D2     
Chief
Duffy

D3      
Chief
Arruda

D4
         Chief
Bailey

D5     
Chief
Alan Dionne

D6
         Chief
McCurdy

D7
         Chief
Coleman 

D8
         Chief
Hurlbut

D9
         Chief
Young

D10
         Chief
Spanknebel

D11 
         Chief
Bernat

D12    
Chief
Pedercini

D13
         Chief
Stark

D14
         Chief
Ferschke

D15   
Chief
Valentine                    
Oath of Office

Please raise your right hand and repeat after me.

I, (state your name), hereby swear that I will support the Constitution and Bylaws, and at all times will bear true allegiance, to the goals and purposes, of the Fire Chiefs Association of Massachusetts Incorporated.

I further swear, to perform the duties and responsibilities of my office, to the best of my ability, and at the end of my term of office, I will deliver to my successor all records of such office, so help me God.
Congratulations was offered to the Officers for FY/2024
A Break in the meeting until 11:30 at which time the new President was sworn in.
Chief Peter Burke – President
Chief Burker recognized special guests who attended including his wife Jess, and thanked her for all her support, 
Chief Kelleher was welcomed to the podium for his swearing in, by Chief Burke.  Chief Burke introduce Retired Chief Theodore Joubert from North Attleborough who administer the Oath of Office to Chief Michael Kelleher as the 123rd FCAM President. 
Chief Michael Kelleher - President

Chief Kelleher recognized his special guest that joined him today for his swearing in and thanked them for all their support including his wife Erin, the Town Administrator Paige Duncan, his Deputy Chiefs, and his State Senator Paul Feeney, and State Senator Walter Timilty.

Chief Kelleher welcomed both Senators to the podium, they both offered congratulation and support to him during his presidency, and presented Chief Kelleher with an Official Senate Citation. 
Chief Kelleher and Chief Parow made a presentation to Chief Burke and thanked him for his service as FCAM President.  Chief Burke was given his Life Membership Plaque, and Past Presidents badge. Chief Burke was also presented on behalf of Chief Vuona a nice picture of the Bell ringing at the firefighter of the year award ceremony from this past year.
Chief Burke made a few remarks as outgoing president.

Chief Kelleher introduce Craig Hardy the Legislative Representative from the PFFM who congratulated Chief Kelleher and that President MacKinnon offers his congratulations to Chief Kelleher and he looks forward to working with the Chief in the upcoming year.
Presidents report-
Reminded members to complete the survey from the Fire Marshal on Mental Health
Chief Patrick Purcell –  1st VP
Gave a brief update on where committees stand and a few outstanding Board and Commission appointments, he also updated members on OSHA

Chief Brian Nardelli – 2nd VP
Chief Nardelli thanked everyone who supported him and he looks forward to working hard for the association

Secretary/Treasurer – Chief Kevin Partridge, Ret.  
Established a new bank relationship with Baycoast Bank and continue to work on transitioning everything over from Chief Parow.
He let all members know that there is a new mailing address for the Association, and a new W-9 was emailed and posted on the website.

Next meeting June 26, at Anna Maria College in Paxton, Chief Jack Parow will be honored by the College for his 30 years of service.
Unfinished Business  
The PDC is scheduled for Feb 25-27, 2025, and a new PDC manager will be selected soon.

The work on the new website continues and will be completed July/Aug.

New Business  
Remarks for the Good of the Association 

IAFC Fire Rescue International August 14-16, 2024, Dallas, TX

NEAFC Expo Mohegan Sun October 16-18, 2024

Next regularly is scheduled meeting: 
Wednesday – June 26, 2024 – Anna Maria College, Paxton 10 AM
Meeting Adjourn at:   12:00 P.M.
